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Innocents Abroad
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   On the 12th of June, your intrepid scribe, accompanied by your equally intrepid webmaster, journeyed to the capital to further their research into the lives of the Froth Blowers. Arriving by car at the Newspaper Library in Colin-dale, Ian booked us in a car-park on his mobile and we set off, by tube, to the British Film Institute which is situated off Tottenham Court Road. For the outrageous price of £7.30 we were able to proceed to the bowels of the building and watch 35 seconds of the A.O.F.B. in action – not the meeting we had expected to see, but the Empire Day Outing ‘up the river’. It was exhilarating to watch the events of eighty years ago brought back to life in this way, with pictures of charabancs of excited children waving Union Jacks or golloping their beer (ginger) with zest – having been instructed in the art  by Sir Alfred Fripp and Lt-Col. Saunders, and served by what we suppose was Lady Fripp, Betty Fripp and other Fairy Belles.
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Empire Day Outing, 1928

   After this excitement, we returned the way we came, and not without hope that more of the film we know the BFI possesses might be made available – by demand. So, all FOFB’s email the BFI at once, demanding to see any Froth Blower film they have!

Newspaper Hacks

    Having regaled ourselves with an all-day breakfast, we were able to con-centrate for four hours on the news-papers: Ian on The Sporting Times and  myself on the Westminster Gazette. I found nothing: Ian found an amazing sixty A3 pages of material, most of which I had not found on my original visit. It covers the period early-September, 1926, to late-July, 1928. As yet neither of us has had time to assimilate it; in fact, it has taken this time for Ian to get it into readable form. More later …

We Brought Our Harps …

    At 5 p.m. we set off for Hornsey and the Three Compasses, where we were to meet the licensees, grand-children of Major Oxford and poss-essors of his AOFB collection, in-cluding Bert’s own tankard. Brother went home early and sister arrived late, so we missed them both – thus were not able to hold the Holy Grail in our hands. 

    A pint of our chosen poison (RCH Pitchfork for me and Theakston’s Old Peculier for Ian) in the Griffin, Shu-stoke, went some way towards the amelioration of our sorrows.
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 FRIENDS OF THE FROTH BLOWERS 

    THIRD ANNUAL REUNION

               On Saturday the 13th of September 2008

                                                 convening in the

     Frothblowers Arms, Milford Street, Salisbury, Wilts,

                                                             at

                                                       NOON

                    To be followed by a light luncheon

                                            in the 

     RED LION HOTEL, Milford Street, Salisbury, Wilts,

               the proprietor of both - Mike Maidment - being the grandson

                    of an original froth blower and a major collector of artefacts.

                Direct descendants of Sir Alfred and Bert are hoping to attend.

Approximate times:

1200hrs        Frothblowers Arms opens

1201hrs        Friends of the Froth Blowers order pints from the barrel – or 500ml

                     of bottle-conditioned ‘Froth Blowers’ Ale

                “Shoot your linen, Blowers!”

1202hrs        First fines (pints-all-round) for the those missing cuff-links

1300hrs        Repair to the Red Lion - a walk of 30yds

1305hrs        Peruse menu and order individually

1315hrs        Display artefacts, take photographs, eat , drink and be edified

1500hrs        Strains of “The More We Are Together” might be heard in the land

1600hrs        Early leavers may wish to depart

1700hrs        General disintegration of party

Please apprise D. Woodhead of your determined intention to attend:

Contacts:

D. Woodhead:    finwood40@btinternet.com
17 Four Oaks Road, Sutton Coldfield, West Midlands, B74 2XP.  Tel. 0121 308 1515

Red Lion Hotel:  reception@the-redlion.co.uk  Tel. 01722 323334

Early booking for overnight stays in the area advised

LUBRICATION IN MODERATION

